
Commonsense Executive Compensation Proposal 
 
Resolved, that the shareholders of Abbott Laboratories ("Company") 
request that the Company's Board of Directors and its Executive 
Compensation Committee replace the current system of compensation 
for senior executives with the following "Commonsense Executive 
Compensation" program including the following features: 
 
(1) Salary - The chief executive officer's salary should be targeted at 
the mean of salaries paid at peer group companies, not to exceed 
$1,000,000 annually.  No senior executive should be paid more than 
the CEO. 
 
(2) Annual Bonus - The annual bonus paid to senior executives should 
be based on well-defined quantitative (financial) and qualitative (non-
financial) performance measures.  The maximum level of annual bonus 
should be a percentage of the executive’s salary level, capped at 
100% of salary. 
 
(3) Long-Term Equity Compensation - Long-term equity compensation 
to senior executives should be in the form of restricted shares, not 
stock options.  The restricted share program should utilize justifiable 
performance criteria and challenging performance benchmarks.  It 
should contain a vesting requirement of at least three years.  
Executives should be required to hold all shares awarded under the 
program for the duration of their employment.  The value of the 
restricted share grant should not exceed $1,000,000 on the date of 
grant.  
 
(4) Severance - The maximum severance payment to a senior 
executive should be no more than one year's salary and bonus. 
 
(5) Disclosure - Key components of the executive compensation plan 
should be outlined in the Compensation Committee's report to 
shareholders, with variances from the Commonsense program 
explained in detail. 
 
The Commonsense compensation program should be implemented in a 
manner that does not violate any existing employment agreement or 
equity compensation plans.  
  
Supporting Statement:  We believe that compensation paid to senior 
executives at most companies, including ours, is excessive, unjustified, 
and contrary to the interests of the Company, its shareholders, and 



other important corporate constituents.   CEO pay has been described 
as a “wasteland that has not been reformed.” (Institutional 
Shareholder Services senior vice-president, Wall Street Journal, 
“Executive Pay Keeps Rising, Despite Outcry,” October 3, 2003).  As of 
2002, the CEO-worker pay gap of 282-to-1 was nearly seven times as 
large as the 1982 ratio of 42-to-1 according to the United for a Fair 
Economy’s Tenth Annual CEO Compensation Survey (“Executive 
Excess 2003 – CEO’s Win, Workers and Taxpayers Lose.”)   
 
 We believe that it is long past time for shareholders to be proactive 
and provide companies clear input on the parameters of what they 
consider to be reasonable and fair executive compensation. We believe 
that executive compensation should be designed to promote the 
creation of long-term corporate value. The Commonsense executive 
compensation principles seek to focus senior executives, not on 
quarterly performance numbers, but on long-term corporate value 
growth, which should benefit all the important constituents of the 
Company.  We challenge our Company's leadership to embrace the 
ideas embodied in the Commonsense proposal, which still offers 
executives the opportunity to build personal long-term wealth but only 
when they generate long-term corporate value.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


